
Minutes of a meeting of Letwell Parish Council held at The Stables, Gally Knight, at 7.30 pm on 
Monday June 6th 2021. 
 
 
Present: Alan Nettleship, chairman, Duncan Biggins, Jenny Straw, Matthew Bell and Martyn Sharpe. 
 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were read and confirmed. 
 
Matters Arising: 819/21 The council was told that a dis-agreement over the stone blocks protecting 
verges in various areas of the village had been resolved. 820/21 The clerk reported that he had 
emailed the external auditor with a copy of the Exemption Certificate for the year 20/21.  
Correspondence: 821/21 The council decided to contact the planning dept with regard to the revised 
application in respect of the gazebo which had been the subject of the Planning Inspectorate inquiry 
at Woodlands Farm. 
Accounts: 822/21 There were no payments recorded since the previous meeting. 823/21 The current 
account stood at £973.82 and the reserve account had a balance of £293. 
Any other Business: 824/21 The clerk said he would contact RMBC to press for the white lines to be 
renewed at the junction of Barker Hades Road and Gildingwells Road. The lines had not been visible 
since the road had been re-surfaced. 
825/21 A large section of rotten timber had fallen from one of the three ancient trees on the grassed 
area at the bottom of Church Lane narrowly missing a passing car. RMBC were investigating, but said 
they did not own the land in question. The council decided to place red warning tape on the bench at 
the site, and expressed the hope that RMBC would inspect all three trees to check on their safety. 
826/21 The council met a potential candidate for the unpaid post of clerk, and agreed to take further 
action as necessary. 827/21 The clerk reported he had experienced difficulty accessing the audit 
reports posted online on the website, but the problems had been dealt with by RMBC. 
There being no further business the meeting ended at 9.40 pm. 
 


